On V08 HRC 7, 8, & 9, where the HRC created was different than that listed in the proponent’s test design.  While these three HRCs are possibly an interesting test condition, these HRCs were not in the intended scope of the MM test plan. In particular, 

· the introduction states that “the Recommendation(s) resulting from the VQEG MM testing will be deemed appropriate for services delivered at 4 mbits/s or less....” and

· Minutes from Seoul, Thursday Oct 4, 2004, section 4.3.1 on Bitrates: discussion to raise the bitrates for PC (later changed to VGA) from 2 to 4 Mbit/s, proposal accepted after vote of 7 to 3.

Therefore, we recommend that:

1. A section in the final report addresses this issue (i.e., sub-section along with description of C11 & C14 mistaken common PVSs, SRC MOS < 4.0).

2. This section describes exactly what occurred (i.e., HRC created differs from intended HRC; and that this HRC violates the intended restrictions of section 1.0, 6.3.1.)

3. We could list evaluation metrics for objective models for V08 including HRCs 7, 8, & 9 in this section, however these HRCs are a clear violation of the bit-rate maximums listed in the MM test plan.  Therefore, VQEG would be justified in not including this analysis in the final report.

4. The rest of this final report will not include V08 HRCs 7, 8, & 9 in data analysis. 

5. VQEG produces two XLS files with subjective data: one with raw data (i.e., includes V08 HRCs 7, 8 & 9) and another has subjective data used for final analysis.

